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College Council Meeting
Tuesday, Sept. 17, 2024
5:30 pm Council Meeting 
Lake Lodge

Meeting Minutes

               
1.  Call Meeting to Order-Chair Nasca – pm

2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting-Chair Nasca- Motion to approve meeting minutes from last meeting was by and seconded by. Minutes were approved as presented. 

3.    College Council Acting Chair’s Report-Acting Chair Ron Nasca
Chair Nasca
· Shared that he was not able to attend Opening remarks but he heard they were great.  New Student Convocation was a hit, and he thinks the students really enjoyed it.  He played in the Class of 1978 golf tournament which he said was very well organized. 
· Introduced our new Student Senate Representative Unique Isom. Unique shared she is from the Bronx, she is majoring in Business, she has her own clothing line, has a dog on campus, and has started a clothing club called  Uniquely Yours.  
· Approval of the Animal Care Assistant Certificate Executive Summary.   VP Cokely shared that students can just take it as an elective type of course as well. VP Cokely also shared that there are some students who want to be in the Vet Tech program but may struggle, but at least they would have this certificate. Chair Nasca motioned to approve the certificate program. Ms. Carrie Redman seconded the motion, all voted yes, and the motion was approved.  
· Approval of the Voice Recording Certificate Executive Summary.  Chair Nasca asked VP Cokely to answer any questions.  This is from the court reporting area.  This is a new option in lieu of stenography.  This is a new mask recorder, and there is only one other college that offers it.  This can be a stand-alone certificate, or an add on to the current program.   Chair Nasca motioned to approve and Mr. Jack Benjamin seconded.  All approved.

	      4.	President’s Updates – President Steve Mauro 
· Dr. Mauro shared that we unfortunately lost a student this week in a tragic accident.  He was the grandson of our faculty member, Mark Whitman.  His family has many ties to Alfred State.  Father and uncle attended ASC.  His father serves on an advisory board here at the college.  The wake will be this Wednesday, Dr. Mauro will attend and there will be a bus for any of our students that want to attend.  
· Village and student safety has been a recurring topic of conversation for us.  Since Derek’s attack last semester we have been working diligently to continue to improve and optimize the safety both on and off campus.   Derek is back on campus and attending ASC full time again.   The village police and AU are cooperating and we all working together to find any students who are involved in altercations and carry out disciplinary actions.   We had one incident the first week of classes that resulted in an altercation off campus.  The perpetrators were from Olean and not students.  There has been an otherwise great tone and excitement around the return to classes.  Unique asked President Mauro if having an extra RD on duty over weekend hours would help respond to any weekend issues.  Dr. Mauro said that UPD is still the best outlet for any issues because they will respond within a minute’s notice anywhere on campus.  He said we have put extra officers on over the weekends, and we have the safety patrol on weekends as well.   Unique also asked about having the T- Training brought back to returning students just for a reminder, not just freshmen.   VP Sammons said he will talk to the training director and see what their thoughts are and how we could get more non-freshman to attend.  Dr. Mauro suggested that we put an Announce out as a refresher with a link to the training and we can track the reach and response.  
· Unique also asked if there is anything we can do about YikYak and the postings.  VP Sammons shared how our hands are tied and what the legality of it is.  Without criminal action you cannot find out who posted it, you would have to get a subpoena and wait for it to be processed. 
· Dr. Mauro shared that enrollment is up again this year.  We are not quite to census, but we currently are at 3562.  Our retention rate will be at 69%.   We ended our year in the black by $3M.  Our plan will be to continue to invest that.  We are planning to invest $3M back into initiatives to move forward in a very positive trajectory.  
· Construction is almost complete.  There is one small section of the infrastructure project that is being finished up currently.  The project will be finishing up with beautification of the spine and around campus.  The Ag Science project/reno is getting ready to kick off in the next couple months.  
· We found out today that Tom Golisano donated $5M to the college, which is our biggest gift ever.  

5. Senior Staff Updates (Brief reports only!)  

 -Human Resources/CCET & Student Affairs (Vice President Greg Sammons)
VP Sammons shared that we have pushing in on democratic engagement and be active with the students during the voter registration and upcoming election.  We have had groups on campus with tables sharing information with students and encouraging them to vote.  We have had students and faculty actively educating and registering voters. 
He also shared that we have brought back community potlucks at the Union University Church.  One of our two biggest service days is this weekend on Saturday morning.  We also have finalized our res life numbers.  We are down 52 heads in beds.  He feels this is due to more housing waivers of students living with parents within the accepted radius, as well as some married students who qualify for waivers.  

 -Enrollment Management (Vice President Kishan Zuber)
VP Zuber shared that on the MarCom side of the house, the website re-design we are in the discovery phase, and we are hoping by summer we can roll something out.  The FAFSA fiasco will continue.  They did make huge strides over the summer to close the FAFSA gap.  They recognize the importance of enrolling and keeping students enrolled who have struggled with the process.   We know we will be delayed again next year.  They have gained insight into how to mitigate those risks and be more proactive.  This year’s transfer student numbers are holding steady.  Not as high as last year, but still higher than two years ago.  Applications are up, enrollment is up.  Recruitment is in full force and our team is traveling and on the road.  VP Zuber will also be traveling and recruiting.  They are also working on some new scholarship awards.  We are going to have local scholarships for Allegany and Steuben County students will get a minimum of $2000 scholarship and could earn more.  Open Houses are coming up on Oct. 26th and November 10th.  She shared we are trying to bigger and better with enhanced visits.  We need to work on the visit experience and work on the conversion.  Unique asked about advertising in NYC about the open house in NYC.  Maybe we offer to pay for bus tickets for people from NYC.   VP Zuber shared that we do free bus trips from NYC for open houses and are adding Buffalo and Rochester trips.  They are also trying to get NYC counselors. 

	-Academic Affairs – (Vice President Carrie Cokely) 
	VP Cokely shared that academic affairs have stayed busy all summer.  We officially heard that we have been reaccredited by MSCHE for 8 more years.  We have had an increase in summer school enrollment.  Staff in this area have been doing great with outreach.  In Arts and Sciences, we have a 100% test score in Vet Tech, and 92% in Nursing.  She shared that there have been some renovations of lab spaces like Harris Hall, the new surveying lab, and the cybersecurity lab.  Enrollment at Northland is bursting.  We have 265 students at Northland and a waitlist in all programs.  We have preliminary met with Habit for Humanity and may be able to offer some Building Trades programs and certificates with build outs of modular homes.  We have our RPED grant fully staffed and we did an event on the farm to show students how that can be used for other programs outside of agriculture.  The VAST date is coming up at the farm.  Francine Staba has been named Dean of the Student Success area.  We are working on paid internships for students on campus.  We will get our student success report next week.  Unique shared that students think the NSLS is a scam.  She suggested helping students to get into it by taking away the financial barrier.  She asked about a mental health day where we could get our students, AU, Wellsville, faculty, staff together.  Dr. Mauro said they should chat about this at their next meeting.  Mr. George Welch asked if there were any programs that are in trouble.  VP Cokely shared that she has asked her chairs to fill out a form with enrollment rates, retention rates, etc. to look at trends and what we might need to look at making changes.  She is hoping for collaboration across programs.  They are looking to expand RadTech.  There are several SAT programs that could be expanded if we had space.  VP Cokely is starting work with departments digging deeper into the data that surrounds the enrollment in each program and assessing.  Mr. Jack Benjamin asked who is looking at where the jobs are?  VP Cokely shared she is looking into using a platform that can run reports on labor markets and predictive models and look at our programs.  The federal government is going to start making us list out what the debt to salary ratio is for programs.  

	-Economic Development – (Vice President Craig Clark)
	VP Clark shared that there is a new economic development person at the county.  They are forming a new economic development group to help business develop and help with funding.  He is spending his time on NYS asphalt materials testing in labs.  There is a big wind turbine project in Allegany and Steuben County and this is creating a large number of jobs and 

 -Institutional Advancement (Vice President Danielle White) 
VP White shared the letter she received from Tom Golisano today, announcing the $5M award he is giving us over the next five years.  She said it was a great event, and really touching.  She shared that last year they brought in $11M in fundraising.  We are currently in the silent phase of our next campaign, and we have surpassed our overall major campaign goal of $25M.   She shared that all our alumni are excited about the momentum is building for the college.  Donors love our positive story and how well we are doing financially.  They think we are the solution.  Alumni believe we have a great product.  We need to talk about all the great things we have to offer because of our generous donors.  Homecoming family weekend is Oct. 17/18th.  PS Dinner is November 15th.  Day of Giving is November 21st.  


 -Finance and Administration (Vice President Ryan LaBrozzi)
VP LaBrozzi shared that financially we owe part of the deferred payment on the debt resolution that was paused.  He said we don’t have a high discount rate, which is good for us.  He shared we are investing but smartly.  We are striving to end the new year in a cash positive position again. We are looking at new revenue sources and leveraging what we must increase revenue.  VP LaBrozzi shared from the capital side SUNY is asking for $2B in support from the Governor’s office.  All of the SUNY campuses are in need of investing in infrastructure and maintenance.  The clean energy push from the governor’s office is a different pot of money which a lot of our repairs and improvements. This is good news because we can shift some of our improvements to that clean energy pot, leaving more capital construction funds for more visible and impactful projects.  Unique asked VP LaBrozzi why if we have so much money in surplus, why can’t they get a new showerhead when one breaks?  Dr. Mauro said that like any business although we are doing well, the requests and need will always be bigger than what we have.  We prioritize the big things and what has the most impact.  There are a lot of improvements and investments being made in residential halls that many don’t see and don’t hear about in the most vital areas.  
  
6.  Constituency Reports
   -Alumni Representative (Mr. Jack Benjamin) 
   Mr. Benjamin had no additional report. 
 
  -Faculty Representative (Mr. Matthew DiRado) 
   Mr. DiRado shared they just had their first faculty senate meeting tonight.  There has been a discussion about the Dean Search.  Academic integrity just changed some of their policies, they are now including AI and self-plagiarism.  They have done their NorthStar survey.  There is a proposal for a celebratory event for Middle States.  
  
  -Student Representative (Unique Isom) 
   Unique shared that she is happy to be here, and she thanked everyone for doing what they do, and said she knows we are all busy people and she hopes that we all take time for ourselves.  

  -ACT Update (Mr. Ronald Nasca)
   Chair Nasca shared that Jacob won the first ever ACT scholarship for an Alfred State student.  He was so gracious that he won this scholarship.  He will be awarded $500 and get an additional $500 to donate to a charity of his choice.  
ACT Conference is next weekend.  Chair Nasca shared the agenda for the conference.  

		   8.   Unfinished Business – N/A

                9.   New Business – N/A

							Motion to adjourn by Mr. George Welch and seconded by Mr. Jack Benjamin. The meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm.  
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